Carl Sandburg Middle School General Membership Meeting 
10/05/2021

7:01 pm meeting called to order

Welcome by President Erica Kavanagh
Agenda sent out to members via Memberhub
Introductions of Board Members (Officers and Chairs)
President-Erica Kavanagh
Vice President-Christy Butler
Treasurer-Sophie Ries
Secretary-Ann Thomas Gmyr
Membership Chair-Chesley Simpson
Social Media & Communications Chair-Maureen Beddis
Program Coordinator-Anne Merchant 
Fundraising Chair-Tameyka Williams
Volunteer Coordinator-Kendra Chambers
Volunteer Chairs-Anne Wimberly Holman & Erika Olsen 
Web Content Manager-Becky Gorman & Aaron Miller


Vice Presidents Report- Christy Butler 
Membership Drive- Chesley has done a great job-go to our website and join the PTA there. First fundraiser Chick-fil-a fundraiser.  We will do more in the future, about one a month or every other month.
The first Staff appreciation breakfast event was a huge hit. PTA members donated items and supplies for the breakfast.  The staff was thrilled to hear that breakfast was being served and they were very happy and appreciative.  Looking forward to doing something monthly for the staff.   
First restaurant night was tonight at Moe’s.  Erica Para will be handling the restaurant nights for us going forward.  We will get those dates out as they become available. 
Tameyka is our fundraising chair and has been busy doing a bunch of different things.  She did the direct appeal campaign and the “Opt Out” form (something new this year). Trunk or Treat coming up October 23rd.  Sandburg Middle School parking lot. Fun one for families and kids before Halloween-look for more details.  
Next event approaching is the Holiday care and share program run by Anne Wimberly Holman and Erika Olsen.  Information will be coming out soon- near the end of the month, beginning of November.  
All information can be found on our Facebook page (please go “like” our page if you haven’t) and weekly emails through Memberhub that go only to our members, great reason to join!  The PTA information and calendar will be included in most of the Friday emails sent out by the school. 

Old Business
Need to approve the minutes from May’s 2021 meeting.  Summary of meeting given by President Kavanagh.  The minutes were approved via “yes” hands raised on Zoom and “no” verbalized.  The minutes passed with no opposition.  

Treasurer Report
Audit presented and approved via “yes” hands raised on Zoom and “no” verbalized.  The audit was passed with no opposition. 
Budget Summary (detail available on Memberhub)
	$13,200 Budgeted Income and $13,200 Budgeted Expenses
Budget approved via “yes” hands raised on Zoom and “no” verbalized.  The audit was passed with no opposition. 

New Business
Special Guest Speaker
Program Coordinator Anne Merchant introduced her role and what we are hoping to do this year with guest speakers.  
Mr. Jamaal Carter is here to speak about After School Programs and Clubs. 
(These are highlights-the full presentation can be viewed via the Zoom recording) 
Introduction of Administration and Security Team
-designed to give support to both academic and non-academic focus
-provide a “safe haven” for kids after school
-goal is fun
-program is designed much like YMCA-social interactions for kids after school outside of the classroom
Programs are M-F
If a student of teachers has an idea of a club you can contact Mr. Carter and he can look to approve and begin new clubs-they find a teacher to sponsor 
Is there transportation?  Yes, we have buses M-Th. Buses arrive at 4:30, last bus out by 4:55.  After school only 8 buses so they will have different buses than their normal buses number and stop. Mr Carter assures each student is on the bus.  There is no registration fee but there is a form to be filled out.  There could possibly be a fee for certain clubs but so far, we have not needed. 
A Session and B Session 2:25-3:30 A. B 3:35-4:30. They can try new clubs anytime without commitment.
If your student is in AIA or In School suspension, can they stay after for a club?  No, they cannot.  
This is not SACC
Tutoring with a specific teacher needs to be scheduled but each teacher has one day a week to stay late.
Tutoring is in the cafeteria.  
You can leave after session A only if you are a car rider and the parent needs to come to the office to pick up the student.  

Principal’s Report-Mr. Barker 
Thank you for the great turnout.  Thank you to our PTA board.  Thank you to our broader PTA community of parents.  Thank you for trusting us with your students.  We are in the mid 1500’s, close to 1600 students this year. 
-thank you to all who participated in the Double Good popcorn fundraiser for $13,000 in just a few days!  50% in profits come back to the school
-V.G.A. testing this week is the first time we have done this type of assessment in FCPS.  A few hiccups today which is to be expected.  Just about 1400 students were able to get tested today.  We reached out to the families of the students who need to retest.  
-1st quarter ends at the end of this month.  Our teachers are engaging students and students are working hard to transition out of the virtual school year and getting in gear and used to being in the building and navigating classes and understanding our expectations both academically and as it relates to behavior.
-We will continue the weekly videos every Friday to provide quick updates.  It’s a nice chance for kids to see me smile and know I am always smiling under my mask

Erica thanked everyone for participating.  
Next meeting date TBD and we will communicate the date shortly.  It will not be the second Tuesday of the month because that is election day.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:56pm

